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MINUTES OF MEETING 
September 13, 2017 

PRESENT: 

Mr. Frank Thorwald, Chairman of the Oil & Gas Conservation Commission (OGCC) 
Mr. Stephen R. Cooper, Member 
Mr. Bill Feyerabend, Member 
Dr. Dale Nations, Member, via telephone 
Mr. Rick Zeise, OGCC Counsel 
Mr. Dennis Turner, Oil & Gas Program Administrator 

CALL TO ORDER 

Mr. Thorwald called the OGCC Meeting of September 13, 2017 to order at 10:00 a.m. in Room 145 at 
the Arizona Department of Environmental Quality, Phoenix, Arizona.  

DISCUSSION AND APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES  

Dr. Nations moved, seconded by Mr. Thorwald:  

THAT THE MINUTES OF THE AUGUST 4, 2017 PUBLIC MEETING BE APPROVED. 

Motion carried unanimously. 

REPORT BY THE OIL AND GAS ADMINISTRATOR  

Triomphe Energy #1 temporary abandonment/ shut-in status: following a lengthy discussion between 
Triomphe Energy representatives and the OGCC, the Commission voted to approve one more extension 
of the shut-in status of the Triomphe Energy #1. Triomphe Energy assured the Commission this would be 
the final request for shut-in status and requested confidentiality for submittals they presented today.  

Dr. Nations moved, seconded by Mr. Feyerabend:  

THAT THE SHUT-IN STATUS OF THE TRIOMPHE ENERGY #1 WELL BE EXTENDED FOR ONE FINAL 
YEAR, TO EXPIRE ON JULY 31, 2018. 

Motion carried unanimously. 

Mr. Turner and Mr. Zeise explained that confidentiality under A.R.S § 44-1374 could only be applied to 
documents that contain trade secrets and that the documents submitted were either not confidential or 
were unnecessary to support justification for extending the shut-in status. Dr. Nations did request the 
condition that Triomphe Energy submit formation tops encountered in the well.  

Rare Earth Exploration:  Mr. Turner performed his inspection on August 17, 2017. The site ultimately 
passed inspection after some encouragement from Mr. Turner to remove the unused production casing, 
install the permanent plug marker and fill it with cement. The inspection report that was emailed to Mr. 
Brad Haycraft noted these exceptions.  

GIS Viewer: all wells drilled since 2010, as well adding new (since 2010) scanned entries to the well files, 
have been sent to the ADEQ GIS Intern assigned to this project. The GIS viewer will be updated in the 
coming weeks only with the layer that identifies the well location. Creating the layer with the well files is 
part of the second phase of this project.  
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